Senate Minutes North Seattle March 5th, 2008

Approved Minutes of the Faculty Senate
North Seattle Community College
Wednesday, March 5, 2008
 

Call to Order:   2:35 in IB Math/Science/Social Science Conference Room

            

Present:   

 

Curtis Bonney
Val Donato
Dave Eberhardt
Tracy Furutani
Jane Goforth
Earl Hamilton
Carol Hamilton
Brian Holt
Ralph Jenne
Frank Jump
Pam Lippert
Diana Ma
Dawson Nichols
Christina Purdy
Trish Root
Jennifer Wu
 

Presiding:     Carol Hamilton & Ralph Jenne, Co-Presidents
 
Guests:         At 2:40 Tom McCarthy from AFT gave a presentation.
At 3pm Vice President for Instruction, Mary Ellen O’Keeffe talked with the Senate for more than an hour.
 
Handouts:    Agenda

Draft of February Minutes

Admin Exempt recruitment flyer (from T.M.)

List of Admin Exempt Employees in SCCD (from T.M.)

                                                

DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS 
 

1. Senate minutes from February 2008 were approved.
 
2. AFT Washington representative Tom McCarthy spoke to the Senate about organizing.
 
3. Vice President for Instruction, Mary Ellen O’Keeffe, visited the Senate to share information.
After a brief introduction Carol explained to Mary Ellen how representation on the Faculty Senate is structured. The conversation then moved on to various topics, as itemized below. The conversation was convivial and productive. Mary Ellen and members of the Senate expressed the belief that we have mutual goals and would benefit greatly by working together. The Senate expressed their willingness to assist Mary Ellen in achieving her goals. Goals that were discussed include:

· Using assessment beyond accreditation as a pedagogical tool

· Creating a ‘culture of communication,’ especially with regard to faculty helping administrators understand the student experience at North

· Maximizing FT instructor positions

· Effective mentoring of new faculty

· Increasing the effectiveness of communication between students, teaching staff, and administrators

· Rethinking the current committees and committee system

· Maintaining quality instruction

· Marketing our programs to the larger community

· Positive and optimistic future planning that is oriented toward achieving goals rather than fixing problems

 

Faculty voice in hiring
Mary Ellen explained that faculty input to the hiring process should take place in several ways:

· Informal discussions with Deans

· During program reviews, prior to the formal hiring process

· At division meetings

The Senate expressed their concern that these processes are mainly informal and not consistently followed. Section 6.5.A.1 of the contract requires that FT tenured faculty be consulted about hiring decisions. Mary Ellen agreed to let the Deans know that faculty input is an expected part of the hiring process and that faculty advice should be solicited, especially at division meetings.

 

Faculty input in job descriptions
The Senate expressed concern that faculty are not being adequately consulted about job descriptions and announcements. Mary Ellen agreed that faculty ought to be consulted and that deans should actively seek input from affected divisions. It was also unanimously acknowledged that job announcements ought to go out earlier in the year.

 

League of Innovation
Mary Ellen related her experience from the recent League of Innovation conference and expressed a desire to have a great deal of participation from NSCC at the next conference, in Reno next year. One particularly affecting presentation was from Dr. Sanford Shugart, the president of Valencia Community College in Orlando, FL. He spoke about empowerment through addressing big ideas rather than small solutions.  Mary Ellen suggested that this was a way for the Senate and her office to move forward together for positive change at the college. Some ‘big ideas’ that were floated include:

· More deans. Many of the ongoing problems at NSCC have to do with unmanageably large divisions. In the past NSCC has had more deans than at present, but over the years resources have been reallocated and divisions have grown.

· Real faculty input in allocation of college resources, including space and technology decisions.

· Advising responsibilities to return to faculty with appropriate compensation.

· Town hall-style meetings to replace all-campus information sessions and possibly some committee meetings.

· More on-campus community-building spaces like the new espresso lounge.

· Stated program outcomes to organize individual course outcomes.

 
Mary Ellen was thanked for her visit and the Senate again expressed its hope that the VP of Instruction and the Senate can work together for positive change at NSCC.

 
4. Senate response to president’s letter.
The Senate expressed disappointment and frustration with the president’s response to the Senate’s formal request for information. It was observed (and roundly concurred) that a student who had turned in such an assignment would not have received a passing grade. The president’s response was inadequate in many details, but as a whole it simply did not answer the questions. Adopting a bureaucratic, legalistic tone, the letter made use of vague – often seemingly intentionally vague – language. This, coupled with the fact that it was submitted late, demonstrated disdain for the Senate and faculty.

 

The Senate decided to convene an all-faculty meeting on April 16, Collaboration Day, at 1:30 – 3:00pm in the Stage One Theater. The purpose of the meeting will be:

· To inform faculty about the Senate’s specific problems with the president’s response

· To itemize the various ways in which the president and his policies get in the way of effective instruction at North

· To solicit advice from the faculty as to what course should now be taken with the president

The Senate expressed concern that this meeting and the overall tone of discussions about the future of North not be pessimistic or negative, and so it was further determined that faculty should be encouraged to share with their senators proactive, positive solutions to the problems and difficulties that they may be currently encountering. Again, we want to engage big ideas rather than small solutions.

 

An email will be circulated to all NSCC faculty announcing this meeting and requesting that faculty talk to their senators to express their concerns.

 

5. Four new tenured faculty.
The Senate recognized that four faculty members will be receiving tenure this quarter. The Senate encourages everyone to celebrate these faculty members at the celebration on March 13.

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 p.m.

 

Submitted by Dawson Nichols, Secretary
